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MESSAGE FROM
Phi Gamma Self Appointed Alumni Chairman

It’s been about
one year since my
last Newsletter. For
those of you just
tuning in, I am sort
of a “self-appointed”
Phi Gamma Alumni
chairman- because
there really is no

4 Formal Phi Gamma
BRUCE M. SINGER Alumni Club. The
(AS PICTURED IN 1973) cost of this news-
letter is underwritten by dozens of Brothers
that make annual donations to the “Alumni
Club” which is voluntarily administered by
Brothers Roger Terrone 75 and Bemie
Wemer °78.

I know there are hundred of you
receiving this Newsletter that really get a
kick out of it. We shared some great times
together in Gainesville. You should take
pride in knowing that well over 1,000 other
young men have had similar experiences
and will share their good times with their
families and friends for years to come. So
don’t just sit there reading this Newsletter
with a smile on your face- do something
constructive to keep this tradition alive,
Write out a check to the AEPi/Alan Wolfe
Memorial Building Fund- it doesn’t matter
how much. Believe me- any amount will
make a difference.

I hope you enjoy the rest of the
Newsletter. Drop me a line and let me
know what you are up to— I'll include it
next time.

P.S. My son Andrew was President of
last years pledge class (hard to believe!)
and is living in the House this year.

6461 Pinetree Drive, Miami Beach, FL 33141
(305) 672-1270

AEPi Athletics Update by Grant Kartagener,

Athletics Chairman Fall 1993

This past school year at the Phi Gamma Chapter was filled with many
exciting moments courtesy of our intramural athletic teams. Again we
were successful in Phi Beta Phi’s philanthropy- “Down and Dirty
Football.” We also sent a team to Tri Delt’s “Dolphin Daze. ”

In football we had only an average regular season but we still were able
to make the playoffs. Unfortunately, we were ousted from them rather
quickly. This fall’s team looks to be promising. We are hoping to cash in
on the speed and new blood of some of the younger players who will
eagerly try toreplace the departed graduates. Hopefully, we will fulfill our
goal of improving upon last season’s 2-4 record.

Our soccer team had an outstanding season last fall, advancing to the
semifinals in our league. We were defeated by a last second goal in the
second sudden-death over time period. The final score was 2-1. We
fortunately are returning most of last years starter’s including Rob Seifer
and defenders Grant Kartagener and Dave Seifer. With a little luck and a
lot of hard nosed playing we will win the league championship.

After disapointedly not making the playoffs last season, our basketball
team returns with high hopes for success. Led by returning starters Todd -
Gruverman, Andy Spatz, Brian Signer, and Brian Lapidus, the team is
armed and dangerous.

The AEPi softball team is coming off with a very successful season
having made it all the way to the semi-finals. Although many starters will
be lost to graduation, hopes are high for this year’s team. Other teams
hoping for new found or continued success include volleyball, tennis,
racquetball and bowling. We are all hoping for the best!

HOMECOMING ’93

It's Homecoming Time Again! Homecoming ‘93 will be held from
Friday, November 5thto Sunday, November 7th. 1 amtaking reservations
now, so please contact me as soon as possible if you are interested in
attending. There is no problem canceling reservations up until the second
week of October..

Cousins and new
Wendy Brothers Andrew Spatz '96
& Howard Justan ’95.

From l-r: 1975, Paul Banken, Lester L-r:
Cohen, Mike McGilvray,
and Ed Kaye.
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Gary Arenson ‘72, C.P.A., was the
recipient of the Anti-Defamation League
1992 Broward Network Leadership
Award.

Jerry Chautin ‘62 advises that he and
his wife Julie have left the hectic urban
pace of Atlanta for the rural North Georgia
Mountains. They share 40 acres with flora
and fauna in Blue Ridge, Georgia, which
is at the borders of Georgia, North
Carolina and Tennessee

Bruce M.Singer '73 is currently serving
as President (CEO) of the Miami Beach
Chamber of Commerce and is President
Elect of the Miami Beach Bar Association.
In case you haven’t heard...THE BEACH
IS BACK!”“...

NOTES

Javier A. Rey '77 is corporate council to
State Farm Insurance in Houston, Texas
and he is still searching for Steve Weiner's
‘75 whereabouts- where are you Steve?

David Pearlson ‘74 was elected in 1992
to the Miami Beach City Commission

Gary Saslaw ‘74 recently announced
the relocation of his law offices to 208012
Biscayne Boulevard, Suite 304, North
Miami Beach, FL 33180-1422, (305)
682-0200

Henry “"Hank” Dan advises that he ran
into Lonnie Hertzog in Atlanta. “Lonnie
has a nice medical practice and looks
great.” Hank has a son Toby, who is
seven years old and a daughter, Carly,
two and a half.

L-r in 1973: “Lumpy” Lazarus ’76 and
Andre Burton 75

From the Desk of Paul Amarant, Director of the AEParent’s Club

In January of 1993, the
AEParent’s Club was kicked
off the ground. It had been
many years since the Phi
Gamma Chapter had such
an organization which kept
a close knit parent-to-son-
to-Fraternity relationship. In
only seven months we have

- already-begun to-develop
this vital bond to keep
parents informed about their
son’s lives away from home.

' As you probably know,

Paul Amarant the Club has already col-

lected over $1,000 and received many generous donations
including a new water fountain and outdoor furniture.

{

National and the Alumni Club have build a new basketball
court, fixed the retaining wall and is in the process of
funding a new fire extinguishing system in the kitchen as
well as replacing the 40 year old window/wall over the
stairwell.

Our annual AEParent’s Newsletter will be printed in the
Fall of '93 and sent to all AEParents, including the parents
of the new pledge class. Of course we will keep you up to
date on continued renovations of the Fraternity House. |

~have been elected to be Chairman of the AEParents Club

for the Fall of 1993. Hopefully I will be able to augment its
continuing success during my junior year while
simultaneously striving to obtain a Bachelor’s degree in
Biomedical Engineering at University of Florida.

If you have any questions regarding the Club or how you
may help, please do not hesitate to call me at (904) 376-
3007. Thank you for your support.

SPONDER ‘61 DONATES FRATERNITY COMPOSITES

Brother Ray Sponder donated
11x10 blow ups of the 1957 and 1958
fraternity composites. The Alumni
Club framed the composites and

presented them to the active chapter. made of the 1958
The original composites have been
long gone from the House. In

addition, Ray had twenty reduced

composites

composite which Bruce Singer is
forwarding to each brother on the
composite. Thanks Ray!

Excerpt from 1967 newspaper —
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At last week’s banquet honoring
those who have helped the chapter
Bruce Levy (past member) was given
special recognition as best brother. Ira
Haber and Stu Levitan are best pledges.

New officers are Steve Zack,
president; Ron Waldorf, vice president;
Neal Lavon, scribe; Rober Carlton,
treasurer; Steve Goldstern, pledge
master; Richard Soll, sentinel; Harold

Sanes,

‘73 Little Sister Picnic Harold Wormser
‘76 and Mishy

member-at-large;
Ashman, corresponding scribe; Jack
Breger, historian.

S L-r 1967: Bruce Levy ’68 Regional

Governor, Allan Wolfe 59 and Stephen
Zack 69
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